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WEDNESDAY 24TH FEBRUARY 

 
DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 
 

YEAR 8 AQUATICS CAMP 

24TH – 26TH FEBRUARY 

 

GOVERNING COUNCIL AGM 

MONDAY 29
TH

 FEBRUARY 7:30 
 

SSSSA SWIMMING ADELAIDE 

TUESDAY 8
TH

 MARCH 
 

BCDS SPORTS DAY 

FRIDAY 11
TH

 MARCH 
 

ADELAIDE CUP PUBLIC 

HOLIDAY 

MONDAY 14
TH

 MARCH 
 

YOUNG LEADERS DAY 7 – 12 

MONDAY 21ST MARCH 
 

YOUNG LEADERS DAY R - 6 

TUESDAY 22ND MARCH 

MNSEC SPORTS DAY 

WEDNESDAY 23
RD

 MARCH 
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From the PE Coordinator 

 

little Italian exchange student 

 

 

 

 

 

Swimming Carnival 2016 

This year we were very fortunate to have excellent conditions to compete 

in, unlike some years past where we have had to contend with rain or 

extreme heat. Each year we have some outstanding achievements and this 

year was no exception. It was an early start for our House Leaders and 

Senior Leaders as they helped with the morning organisation of the event. 

I would like to thank Maddie Mills and Lily Durnford for staying after the 

completion of the carnival to help with the MNSEC Team selection until 5 

pm.  

Rogers began the day with some excellent results, but Dunstan provided 

some fierce competition throughout the day. The sportsmanship and 

camaraderie was fantastic with the races being conducted in the right 

spirit.  

While the day did not see any records tumble, there were still some 

exceptional personal and team accomplishments. Adam Swan was a 

surprise packet, displaying some blistering pace across the water earning 

himself a well deserved place on our MNSEC Swimming Team. There were 

several other displays of excellence, especially from the Cup Winners 

(listed over).  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Age Group Runner Up Winner 

6/7 Girls Emily Ellard (D) 22 
points 

Leticia Sismey (R) 26 
points 

6/7 Boys Rory Kumnick (D) 20 
points 

Jaxon Kumnick (D) 28 
points 

Junior Girls Zara Whellum (R) 29 
points 

Jana Cillie (D) 30 points 

Junior Boys Lachlan Koch (D) 12 
points 
Adam Swan (R) 12 
points 

Lachlan McCallum (R) 
33 points 

Inter Girls Tara Kumnick (D) 27 
points 

Elise Roocke (D) 33 
points 

Inter Boys Mitch Vogelsang (R) 16 
points 

Lucas Hombsch (D) 31 
points 

Senior Girls Maddie Mills (D) 10 
points 

Cassy Poulton (R) 35 
points 

Senior Boys Pieter Cillie (D) 25 
points 

Matthew Stringer (R) 
35 points 

 

It is important we acknowledge all of the helpers on the day. Thanks to the volunteers and staff. 

Events like this simply will not run effectively without all your support, thank you. A special thanks to 

Steve Roocke and Jodie McCallum for once again being our stroke judges. It was excellent to see 

them encouraging the competitors and explaining technical improvements they could make.  

The final results were Dunstan 1208.5 to Rogers 1288.5. The half 

point was awarded because of a draw in the Open Boys Freestyle 

Relay. It was fantastic to see the relay teams finish the day on such a 

great note. Congratulations everyone for making the effort to come 

along and continue the tradition of our fierce House rivalry, but more 

importantly well done for going about it in the right manner.  

It is crucial that we have helpers for timing and event management 

for Sports Day. Please contact the front office if you are able to help 

out. It is on Friday 11th March in week 6. It is imperative that we get 

an adequate number of helpers to allow the days’ events to run as smoothly as possible. 

Alby Nicholls 

PE Coordinator 

 

Kindy and Rural Care 

This Friday 26th February at 2.15pm we are holding our Kindy, Rural Care and Playgroup Committee 

Meeting at Booleroo Kindy & Rural Care.  Current and prospective members are encouraged to 

attend as we will be establishing membership for our 2016 Committee.  If you would like to be on 

the committee but can’t attend on Friday, please let Alison know. 



 

We are pleased to have Shona Simpson and Cathie Bammann joining us as 

extra teachers in the kindy due to our high enrolment numbers.  Shona will 

be with us on Tuesdays and Cathie will be in on Thursdays.  Both Shona and 

Cathie are very experienced teachers and we are really enjoying having 

them on staff. 

Today we stood beside a metre ruler.  Some of us 

were taller than the ruler and some of us were not 

quite as tall.  We have all taken home a piece of 

string that is the same length as us.  On Thursday 

this week our show and tell topic is “something 

longer than a metre”. 

Alison Arthur   

on behalf of Karen, Liz, Elfie and Vanessa 

Primary School  

The students have settled into routine now that swimming has finished and I have seen a lot 

of exciting activities happening in the primary classrooms. Students will now start practising 

their skills during P.E. lessons in readiness for our sports day with Wilmington and Melrose 

on Friday 11th March. Primary classes held their first assembly this week and I would like to 

congratulate the following award winners: 

R/1/2 – Billy A, Annie G, Geoffrey G, Macy H, Darcy J, Alex M, Zander M, Joe P, Milla R, 

Lachlan S and Olive S 

2/3/4 – Izzy D, Isabelle B, Claire S and Billy M 

4/5/6 – Eliza P, Zoe G, Teegan P, Britt T and George A 

Congratulations also to our year 6 students Rory Kumnick, Teegan Prosser and Zoe Groves 

who were selected in our swimming team for the MNSEC carnival last night. 

Finally, a reminder that some students at BCDS have severe allergies to a range of foods and 
we would like to take this opportunity to remind parents and students of these. Please avoid 
packing foods in school lunch boxes that contain any nuts or sesame seeds as these foods 
can make some students very sick. Also please be mindful when making cakes for classes to 
help celebrate birthdays. 
 

Paul Arthur 

Primary Leader 

Senior School 

Congratulations to the students who participated in the recent swimming carnival and last night’s 
MNSEC Swimming Carnival.  These students have done us proud and a report on their results will be 
given later.  Thank you to those staff and families who have contributed to make these events run 
smoothly.  Also thank you to the people who prepare the pool and act as lifeguards; work in the 



 

canteen; the Swimming Club for last night’s tea; and the SRC for their efforts in preparing lunch for 
last Friday.  We are very proud of the work people have done to make these events successful. 
 

As I write this, the Year 8 students are leaving for their annual aquatics Camp at Port Vincent.  There 
was a lot of excitement as they were boarding the bus!  This camp gives Year 8 students an 
opportunity to not only develop their aquatic skills, but also to get to know and understand each 
other better.  Alby Nicholls, Bruce Walter and Trish Hooper are the staff accompanying the students.   
 

Last Tuesday night, Year 12 parents and students attended an information evening regarding their 
SACE completion and tertiary study options.  Thank you to those students and families who 
attended, we trust the evening was beneficial.  The conversion table from aggregate score to an 
ATAR was given out to students on Wednesday morning.  Please let Year 12 Homegroup teachers 
know if you did not receive this.   
 

Work Experience 

Students interested in the following places for Work Experience will need to get applications in 
quickly.  A reminder that all Year 10 & 11 students should have begun the process of organising 
their Work Experience placements for this year.  Please contact Kathy at school if paperwork has 
gone missing.  Thanks. 

Adelaide/Monarto Zoos (today!) 

Adelaide Festival Centre (29th April) 

Band of the SA Police (29th April) 
 

ADF – Careers Taster Program 

Students in Years 10 & 11 interested in a career with the Australian Defence Force are invited to 
apply for a position in the ADF Careers Program which is held in conjunction with other MNSEC 
schools.  Students will spend one day per term exploring their career options in a program which 
includes the ADF Careers Expo and a visit to the RAAF base.  Students will be supervised by staff 
from MNSEC schools.  For more information, students should contact Kathy Kupke at school.  
Applications are due by the end of week 5. 
 

Instrumental Music Lessons 

Sarah Bull will be out on sick leave for a period of time (at this stage at least 2 weeks).  Letters to 
new instrumental students will be going out today.  If there are any questions about this program, 
contact Kathy at school. 
 

2016 Premier’s ANZAC Spirit School Prize 

Students in Years 9 & 10 may be interested in applying for a position to attend a fully-funded study 
tour to the Western Front Battlefields of Europe for Centenary Commemoration activities in July 
2016.  The closing date for applications is April 1st.  Interested students should contact Kathy Kupke 
at the school. 

 

Chloe Clarke, Leanne Opperman & Kathy Kupke  

Senior Leaders 

 



 

School News 

Governing Council AGM 

The AGM of the Governing Council will be held on Monday 29th February at 7.30pm in the Resource 

Centre. 
 

All parents are most welcome and encouraged to attend. The annual report for the school will be 

presented as well as reports from the Sub-committees and the election of governing council 

members will be held. There are several vacancies on council as some of the members complete 

their terms and are eligible for re-election. Governing council is the parent representative body 

which provides a vital link between the parent body and the school. It is the parents voice as 

members are representatives of all parents at the school and are able to bring ideas, concerns and 

have input into the decision making process of the school. The composition of our governing council 

should reflect the different areas from which our students come, as well as representing all sections 

of the school.   

 

Please consider this as you think about nominating for a position on governing council.  The various 

sub-committees also need parent representatives as listed on the nomination form.  

If interested please fill out the nomination form and return it to the school by Friday 26th February. 

Lynne Christophersen 

Governing Chairperson 

 
 
NOMINATION FOR ELECTION 2016 NAME …………………………………………………………….. 
 
 
I would like to nominate for the following Council committee/subcommittee for 2016 
 
 
PLEASE CIRCLE YOUR CHOICE 
 
 
Governing Council  (7)                                Fundraising  (3)                                    Uniform  (2) 
 
 
Kindergarten  (1)                                          Finance  (1)                                            Agriculture  (4) 
 
 
Grounds Facilities  (2)                                Bus  (1)                                                     Sustainability  (2) 
                                                                       5 in total, 1 per district 
 
( ) indicates number of parents needed 
 
 



 

AG REPORT 2015 

As Governing council rep for Ag I would like to thank anyone who was involved in sowing, spraying, 

spreading and harvesting the school crop. The school community is very lucky to have such generous 

members who not only take time out from their own cropping programme but supply all machinery 

and a portion of the inputs as well. The crop grossed an impressive $20804.81 yielding slightly over 3 

tonne/hectare. This year we have had a group of enthusiastic members meet to try and develop a 

plan to promote Ag into the future. Those attending the AGM on Monday 29th February will hear 

some of the ideas this group have and perhaps add a few more. Finally a big thank you also to 

anyone who helped at busy bees throughout last year. I have chosen not to thank individuals as 

someone always gets left out. You all know who you are.  

Tony Jarvis GC rep for AG 2015 

MNSEC Swimming Carnival 2016 

Last night, in warm conditions the MNSEC schools came to Booleroo Centre to compete for the 

pennants, shields and trophies. It was great to see a large group of spectators adding to the 

atmosphere of the event. At times the carnival had some intense competition, but it was fantastic to 

see some excellent sportsmanship on display.  

Our entire team competed well throughout the night, but it was impressive to see the Year 6/7’s 

enthusiasm and determination on display. They had some outstanding results, in particular the boy’s 

clean sweep of the freestyle events. The girls competed well all night and should be proud of their 

efforts.  

In the other age groups we were very competitive and even drew for the pennant in the Open 

Division, which was a great effort. The Open Boys Medley Relay was an awesome event to watch. 

They were close throughout the backstroke but fell slightly behind in the breaststroke. Matthew 

Stringer’s effort to make up the distance in the butterfly was phenomenal and Connor’s ability to 

maintain the lead in the freestyle was fantastic. It was efforts like that which highlighted the pure 

determination our squad had.  

We were fighting in a 3-way competition for the overall shield with 

Gladstone High School (GHS) and Quorn Area School (QAS). It was 

great to see such a tight competition and everyone who attended the 

event knew the results could have gone either way. The results are 

listed: 

Overall Shield 

Place School Points 

1st GHS 370 

 2nd BCDS 363 

3rd QAS 345 

4th JCS 305 

5th OAS 253 

6th PHS 52 

  

Handicap Shield 

Place School Points 

1st OAS 426 

2nd PHS 411 

3rd JCS 404 

4th GHS 389 

5th QAS 380 

6th BCDS 363 



 

Going down by 7 points was not our intended outcome but the 

manner in which we conducted ourselves throughout the night 

was fantastic. Well done to GHS on their performance, it was 

another good battle. Congratulations to Orroroo Area School (OAS) 

for winning the Handicap Shield. A great job by our squad, they 

should be proud of their efforts, well done! 

Well done to Matthew Stringer. Sensational night of swimming and 

finished 3rd overall for male Champion Swimmer.   

Thanks to all of the volunteers, staff and students for making the event run as smoothly as possible. 

The introduction of the dolphin timing system added an element of excitement and we may use it at 

our own swimming carnival next year.  

A special mention to Steve Roocke and Scott Watson for stroke judging, they did a fantastic job all 

night. The food provided by the Booleroo Swimming Club was well catered and delicious, a great job 

by the Pool Committee providing refreshments and snacks. Teesh Whellum did another superb job 

on the microphone and we appreciate her announcing for both our carnival and the MNSEC Carnival.  

Thanks also to the parents for transporting their children to Booleroo for the event. 

Early next week the SSSSA Team for Adelaide Swimming will be released, just a reminder it is on 

Tuesday 8th March (Term 1, Week 6). We should be well represented in the squad and 

congratulations to those who are selected. Well done again to everyone who competed and came to 

support, it made the event an enjoyable one. 

Alby Nicholls 

PE Coordinator  

LOST TORTOISE SHELL GLASSES 

There is a lost pair of brown tortoise shell coloured reading glasses that were left in the library last 

week. They are in the front office of the school if they may be yours?  

 

Community News 

SOUTHERN FLINDERS NETBALL CLUB: 

REGISTRATION NIGHT 
All players for 2016 season are invited to a registration night this Monday 29th February the from 5:00 p.m. at 
the Laura Tennis/Netball courts. Uniform fittings, and registration of names with a light fitness training starting 
at 6:00 p.m. Remember all netballers including subbies and minis are now required to wear the new dress. 
If you have a uniform to sell you may be able to sell on this night. 

PRELIMINARY SELECTION: 
We will holding a preliminary selection night for 2 weeks at Laura on Thursday March 3rd  and March 10th for 
any new players for season 2016. 
New players are invited to come out at 6:00 p.m. with any E and F grades from the last couple of years.  
From 6:30p.m. the C and D grade 
7:00 p.m. A and B grade. 
This will give selectors a chance to view all new players and previous throughout the next couple of weeks. 
This is only Senior Grades. Players from the ages 16 before 31 December 2015 are of senior age. 
Any queries please Ness Watson 0439755108, Bern Schmidt  0439864330 



 

 

BMW SPORTS BAGS   $55 each 

Includes club logo & players 
name 
Orders to Chris Woolford by 11th 
March 
86672135 / 0427510963 
 

 


